Waynesburg Central Band Booster Meeting Minutes
July 6, 2022
The meeting was held in the WCHS Choir Room and called to order by Randy Pettit  at 7:05pm.  Attendance was recorded as persons entered, and Kevin Maxwell recorded those who attended via Zoom.
Secretary’s Report:  Those in attendance reviewed the June 2022 meeting minutes.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by Kevin Maxwell and seconded by Jill Barnhart.  Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report:  Mr. Mason gave an overview of the different types of bank accounts.  Janelle Wise provided the Treasurer’s Report for the WCHS accounts, which now includes a General Fund containing funds for 7th-12th grades.  Kevin Maxwell provided the Treasurer’s Report for the MBM Student Accounts and the remaining general account balance which will soon be transferred to the overall General Fund.  A motion to accept the Treasurer’s Reports was made by Jessica Moore and seconded by Cathy Moore.  Motion carried.
Upcoming 2022/23 Planning:
1.  The Boosters are planning a Golf Scramble to benefit the General Fund on July 30th.  Jeremy Rohanna is organizing this event.  Every band family is asked to try to acquire either a $100 Hole Sponsor or a 4-person Team.  Also, raffle items can be donated by local businesses.   Forms were provided to all attendees to solicit supporters.  A sign-up sheet was circulated for volunteers to help set-up the event on July 29th at 6:30pm and also to help with the event day on July 30th at 7am.  Only a few people are needed Friday night, but a lot of help is needed on Saturday.  Casa Capri has kindly offered to donate lunch (pizza, pasta, salad) for the event.  This is our first event of this nature, and we need everyone’s support to ensure it is a success!
2.  Summer Band practice at WCHS is currently scheduled to begin July 25th from 4pm – 9:30pm weekdays for 2 weeks for all WCHS and 8th grade students participating in this year’s Field Show.  Percussion practice will begin 2 weeks prior to that, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, Thursdays from 3-5:30pm starting July 12th.  Color Guard practice has already begun on Tuesdays from 4-6:30pm.  MBM Summer Band practice for those not participating in the field show will be daily starting July 25th from 6:30pm – 8:30pm during the same weeks as WCHS practice.  It will be optional for 8th grade students to decide whether they would like to participate in the field show or not, but this decision is needed as soon as possible.
3. Summer Band Camp for all those participating in the Field Show will be August 7 – 12 at Jackson’s Mill.  For MBM students NOT participating in the Field Show, band camp will be August 7-9.  Summer Band camp costs have increased due to the venue’s increases in prices.  The Summer Band registration will be $400 for WCHS students and any 8th grade student planning to participate in the Field show and $300 for MBM students not participating in the Field Show but attending MBM Summer Band Camp.  After band camp, practices will be held on Tuesdays and/or Thursdays in August in accordance with the calendar on the band website.  

4. Communications:  Kate Graham provided an explanation of communication process for band.  For ALL information regarding band schedules, please visit the website:  www.waynesburgcentralbands.org.  You can sign up to download the calendar to your phone and also for the Remind System for updates.  If you have questions, please contact the staff at waynesburgcentralbands@gmail.com or contact Mr. Mason.  Please do not contact the staff, instead of Boosters, for anything related to the schedule for students.  The boosters should be contacted for anything related to fundraising only.  
5. Additional fundraisers will be discussed at the next meeting.  All focus is on ensuring a successful 1st annual Golf Scramble to benefit the WC Bands.
6. Tina Huffman and John Kirsch have volunteered to work together to manage the WC Band concession stand at all WCHS home football games.  We ask that every parent/guardian offer to work the concession stand for 1 football game.
7. Sodexo opportunities to fundraise for student accounts continue through the Summer with Black Bears games.  For information, Jill Barnhart should be contacted.  Jill mentioned that the WC Band Boosters should look into whether the Sodexo insurance needs to be renewed and also to find a new Sodexo coordinator on behalf of the Boosters.
8. The WCHS Football schedule was provided, and is available on the CGSD website.

Mr. Mason’s Report:  

The majority of Mr. Mason’s report is contained in the Summer Band section.  It is important to note that any 8th grader participating in this year’s Field Show will follow the WCHS schedule for Summer Band.  The Marching Band Camp packets will be available on the website.

Mr. Mason asked for volunteers to wash band uniforms.  Anyone in need of band shoes should visit the website and find the link to order band shoes.  

New Business/Announcements/Questions:
The Coal Parade will be August 27th, time to be announced.

The California University Homecoming Parade will be October 8th, time to be announced.

At this time, we are hoping to attend the Morgantown Spectacular, date to be announced.
The next Band Boosters meeting will be August 3rd at 7pm.
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by was made by Janelle Wise and seconded by Amanda Hall.  Motion adjourned at 8:04pm.

